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Calendar
Mar 8 Sun 5:30 pm LTIA Dinner Meeting
Mar 10 Tue 7 pm LTPOA Board Meeting
Mar 18 Wed 7 pm Tishomingo Anglers Meeting 
Mar 21 Sat 8 pm Spring Fling Dance
Apr 4 Sat 7 pm Adult Easter Egg Hunt
Apr 12 Sun 5:30 pm LTIA Dinner Meeting
Apr 14 Tue 7 pm LTPOA Board Meeting 
Apr 18 Sat 9:30 am Tishomingo Rd Cleanup & Lunch

by Janet Quillman, LTIA President
Lakeview

Tishomingo
          News
Tishomingo
          News

If Winter’s got you down we’ve got 
the remedy.....get ready to shake, ratt le 
and roll away the cold weather and 
join your friends and neighbors in 
celebrating the vernal equinox at the 
LTIA “Spring Fling.”
For your listening pleasure, we’ve 
made arrangements for two legendary 
St. Louis classic rock musicians Rod 
and Charlie as the evening’s entertain-
ment. So if you hear that train a comin’ 
and you ain’t seen no sunshine, grab 
your honky tonk woman and head 
to the Shanty a.k.a. the clubhouse on 
Saturday, March 21st.

We have no plans to let the cold 
take hold; on Saturday, April 4th there 
will be an “Adult Easter Egg Hunt”. 
Bring a ten spot, grab a friend and a 
fl ashlight for your chance at fi nding 
the elusive golden egg. 

In between all the partying we will 
have a couple of dinner meetings. On 
March 8th we will celebrate St. Pat’s 
early with a traditional corned beef 
and cabbage dinner and on April 12th 
fi sh will be on the menu. Invite a new 
neighbor and bring your favorite side 
or desert to share.

We would like to thank Barb 
McGlynn and her girlfriends the trivia 
twins Beverly and Barb for putt ing 
together a great trivia night. We had 
67 people participate and the winning 

table split $168. We also held a basket 
raffl  e with gifts donated by Barb Rohm, 
Janet Quillman, Barb McGlynn, Shelby 
Reneski, Gail Lents and Julie Johnston.

On a serious note, we need help! 
No seriously.....we need help. We 
can always use volunteers for par-
ties before, during and after. We are 
also looking for the next Miss or Mr. 
Tishomingo. There is no age limit 
everyone is welcome. If you know of 
anyone interested please contact any 

of the board members. We would like 
to announce who will be running at 
the May dinner meeting so collections 
can begin on or before the Memorial 
holiday weekend. 

Thank you to everyone for sup-
porting us throughout the year. Your 
participation keeps the clubhouse 
open. If you haven’t already sent in  
your 2015 membership, please do it 
today. 

LTIA 2015
Membership

Help to support the LTIA acƟ viƟ es and maintain the Community House. 
Membership includes free classifi ed ads, children’s holiday parƟ es, and 
discounted entry to LTIA sponsored fundraisers when applicable.

Please enclose your check for $40 payable to “LTIA” and send to:
   LTIA Treasurer
   5698 Lake Tishomingo Rd
   Hillsboro MO 63050

NAME   . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 

ADDRESS . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 

PHONE   . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 

EMAIL   . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 

Tishomingo Road Cleanup
9:30 am Sat Apr 18

Meet at the Community House Parking Lot
Bring work gloves

Free lunch
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LTPOA

Classifi ed Ads

Lake Tishomingo Improvement Association

LTIA

President Steve Blaha 314-808-4757 rsblaha@yahoo.com
VP/Buildings John Johnston 636-274-1486  jrjston@charter.net
Treasurer Marilyn Meyer 636-274-1812 marilynlmeyer@charter.net
Secretary Shelby Reneski 314-920-5421 shelbyreneski@charter.net 
Maintenance Ken Stojeba 314-660-4101 krstoj@aol.com
Security Roy Hummel 314-761-6653  royhummel@hotmail.com
Director Doug Leeker 314-265-7827 dougleeker@att.net

Committees
Boat Patrol Steve Blaha  314-808-4757  rsblaha@yahoo.com
Dam Clarue Holland 314-623-5869   Clarue-Martin@att.net
Finance Janet Hirsch 636-285-0813 jhirsch@catenary.com
Stickers & Gate Cards Ken Jost 636-274-0453 kbkjos@aol.com
Water Quality Test Clarue Holland 314-623-5869   Clarue-Martin@att.net
Website/Newsletter Janet Hirsch 636-285-0813 jhirsch@catenary.com

Gate Directory/Entry Codes     www.laketishomingo.com gate@laketish.com
          Allow 7 - 10 days lead time

President Janet Quillman 636-748-2030 janetquillman@gmail.com
Vice President Shelby Reneski 314-920-5421 shelbyreneski@charter.net
Treasurer Julie Johnston 636-274-1486   julie.johnston@charter.net
Secretary Sue Schweiss 636-274-0584 sschweiss@slbfi nc.com
Ways and Means Renee Kittel 636-285-0436 reneemorrison1976@yahoo.com
Maintenance Rick Quillman 636-748-2030  djquill@charter.net

PWSD#13 (Sewer Dist) Marilyn Meyer 636-274-1812 marilynlmeyer@charter.net
Lakeside Gardeners Rich Hirsch 636-285-0813 rhirsch@catenary.com

Lake Tishomingo Property Owners Association

Classifi ed Advertising Rates
LTIA members, non-commercial listing no charge
Non-LTIA members, each listing $ 5

Display Advertising Rates
Business card $ 10 per issue $ 60 per year
1/4 page  15  120
1/2 page  25  150
Full page  50  300

Other Organizations

• Embroidered Lake Tishomingo Sweatshirts. $30 each.  
Gail Lents (636) 274-4245.
• Linda’s Lakeside Sewing 636-287-4242 Sewing, hem-
ming, Cabbage Patch, American Girl Doll and 18-inch doll 
clothes.(636) 287-4242.

Additional photos can be viewed at the website:
 www.laketishomingo.com
  Photo Gallery

• ABOVE GROUND POOL – FREE Round, 21 ft. diameter, 
4 ft. deep, with pump and filter in good condition. You take 
down and take away. St. Louis area. Dick and Carol Koh-
nen 314-276-8072.

Trivia Night Photos
by Julie Johnston
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SPRING FLING
WHEN: March 21, 2015

TIME:  8:00- Midnight, Doors Open at 7:30.

COST:  $10 for Members and Their Guests.
 $15 for Non-Members.

MUSIC: Rod and Charlie
 (Classic Rock) 

BRING AN APPETIZER OR DESSERT TO SHARE

BEER AND SODA AVAILABLE



page 4 Mar/Apr 2015 Lake Tishomingo News

Lake Tishomingo
Adult Easter Egg Hunt!

50/50 Raffl es - Prizes – Golden Egg

When: Saturday April 4th, 2015

Time: Doors open at 7:00pm

          Hunt starts at 9:00pm

Cost: $10.00 per person for members & guests

                $15.00 per person for non-members & guests

What to bring: Appetizer or dessert to share, BYOB, tennis shoes/boots, 
fl ashlight and basket for hunt

Deadline for payment is Saturday, March 21st (SPRING FLING)

Reserve your spot & pay with Liz Sutterer 314-288-7446 
or Lindsay Christopher 314-280-8538
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continues on page 7

Lake Tishomingo Property Owners Association

LTPOA Meeting Minutes January 13, 2015
Board Members Present:  President Steve Blaha, Marilyn 

Meyer, Shelby Reneski, John Johnston, Roy Hummel and Ken 
Stojeba.

President Blaha called the meeting to order at 7:00p.m. There 
were 6 residents in att endance and all recited the Pledge of Al-
legiance.
President’s Report

President Blaha welcomed everyone to the January 13, 2015 
meeting and wished everyone a Happy New Year!

President Blaha reported he received a Christmas card from 
CEG Paving and enclosed in the Christmas card was $100.00.  
Steve reported that he sent a thank you to CEG Paving for the 
monetary gift and informed them that he had used the gift of 
money to help Santa buy gifts for the litt le ones at the Christmas 
party.

President Blaha also thanked Jim Goodrum for the use of his 
bobcat while ours is broken.  Mr. Goodrum has given it to us to 
use at a discounted price of $100.00 a day, when we use it.
Minutes

December 9, 2014 meeting:  Since the meeting minutes are 
available online, President Blaha stated he would accept a motion 
to waive the reading of them.  Ken made a motion to waive the 
reading and it was seconded by Marilyn.  MOTION PASSED.
Treasure’s Report

Marilyn Meyer reported income of $498.76.  The income was 
a result of gate cards ($25), Lauer closing ($8.52), donation from 
the LTIA ($200), yearly trailer rental ($254.74) and interest of 
$10.50.

Marilyn reported outfl ow consisted of a tarp to cover the ash 
and salt ($43.73), the County Collector for property and personal 
taxes ($1452.60), supplies for repairing the plow ($27.71), moni-
tor and keyboard for the gate ($144.88), the portable toilet ($90), 
snow plowing ($45), returned postage ($5.72) and mini park 
mulch ($131.90).  Additional outfl ow consisted of IRS fi ling and 
audit for the year ($500), Department of Treasury IRS bill ($874), 
Postmaster for stamps ($19.60), Charter business phone at the gate 
(106.83) and utilities ($106.28). The total outfl ow for the month 
was $3,548.25.

The checking account has a balance of $76,006.24.  The Mil-
lennium account has a balance of $200,348.17.

Roy made a motion to approve the report and it was second-
ed by Ken.  MOTION PASSED.

Marilyn sought approval to pay bills, which included $1500 
to the sewer district for our portion of the work on the road to the 
sewer plant, $90 for the portable toilet, $2747.34 to Will Electronics 
for the camera system at the gate, $20 to repair the tire on bobcat, 
$135 for limestone for the boat ramp and $145.07 for video instal-
lation. The total of the bills for approval came to $4637.41.

Ken made a motion to approve the bills and it was seconded 
by Shelby.  MOTION PASSED.
Building

John Johnston reported there was only one issue to report this 
month.  Alfi o Toscano has debris blocking the lakeside common 
area.  There is wood scatt ered about and strings roping off  the 
area that could cause someone to trip and fall.  It was agreed that 
Shelby Reneski would write and send him a lett er to remove the 
debris and string.  The lett er would also inform him to complete 
this by spring or we would have it removed at Mr. Toscano’s 
expense.
Security

Roy Hummel reported that there was nothing new to report.

Gate
Janet Hirsch reported that Gordon Kassen would be handling 

the distribution of the gate cards and stickers. Gordon was pres-
ent at the meeting and corrected Janet’s report: Fred Steinmetz  
wants to continue to handle the distribution. Until Fred is ready,  
Ken Jost would handle the distribution.

 Janet also reported the video system at the gate was installed 
on December 12, 2014.  She stated the camera does a super job 
displaying the license plates and gate activity during the day and 
about 90% of the activity at night. She stated that we can view 
live images and captured images from home.  To help with some 
of the night vision problems, we have installed an LED infrared 
lamp.  Janet also reported that with the help of Will Electronics, 
we have experimented with some of the camera sett ings and we 
will continue to test the new camera’s performance.  One option 
would be to add the old close-up camera to the system, which 
would require a convertor box.

Janet reported that we are currently using a free copy of the 
recording software and she has asked for a price on gett ing a 
software license.

Janet stated we could view a demo tonight as they have it 
set up here, at the meeting.  In addition she has sent all the board 
members instructions for computer and software access to the 
new system and if necessary she could set up a tech session if any-
one needs assistance with working with the new system.
Maintenance 

Ken Stojeba reported no new business except that the bobcat 
is still broken and he hasn’t been able to contact the individual 
who does the repairs.
LTIA Representative 

Shelby Reneski reported that the January meeting was can-
celled due to the weather.

Trivia Night is scheduled for January 31st.  Tables of eight are 
still available.

The February dinner meeting is scheduled for the 8th and the 
theme is “All About Bacon”.

She also reported that we will be having a “Spring Fling” 
party on March 21st and that we are still working on the enter-
tainment.

Shelby also informed everyone at the meeting that we are 
looking for volunteers for Mr. or Miss. Tishomingo for this year.  
If anyone is interested in the position, please contact one of the 
LTIA board members.
Finance

Janet Hirsch stated there was no new business to report.
Website/Newslett er

Janet Hirsch reported that the deadline for the next electronic 
version of the newslett er is February 20th.
Parents Club and Garden Club

No report on either issue.
Sewer

Rich Hirsch stated that it has been very quiet and there is 
nothing new to report.
Old Business

President Blaha reported that Mr. McLaren brought his 
equipment down and went up stream of the culvert pipes, as far 
as we own property and removed about six feet of silt the width 
of the creek, approximately 85 feet.  He also reclaimed some of the 
boulders that had washed into the creek when we had a breach 
of the water coming over the road because of the debris block-
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Linda Schaab
Lake Resident since 1973

#1 Real estate office in northwest 
Jefferson County

Specialities include lake properties

Linda Schaab
Lake Resident since 1973

#1 Real estate office in northwest 
Jefferson County

Specialities include lake properties

Security Issue

There was an unauthorized teenage party at the Com-
munity House pavilion late on Sunday night January 18. 
The suspicion of teenage drinking and improper use of 
the gate to allow entry caused a lake resident to call the 
Jeff erson County Sheriff .

The next day the security director used the internet 
to access the new video camera system and view the 
recordings of activity at the gate. 

Based on the video evidence it was clear that 
persons who were not property owners were lett ing in 
multiple vehicles in violation of security rules. Not only 
were the persons and their activities quite visible on the 
recordings, but the license plates of the vehicles they 
were using were read clearly and noted.

The LTPOA security director contacted the parents 
of the teenager hosting the party and reported the inci-
dent.

The organizer could have prevented the problems. 
He should have done the following:

1. Rented the pavilion through the LTIA
2. Obtained a party entry code for that evening
3. Instructed the participants that underage drink-

ing will not be tolerated within the subdivision.

This past summer there were a few other security 
problems at Lake Tishomingo – several parties with un-
derage drinking and serious abuse of gate entry codes.

 To address these problems the LTPOA Board of 
Directors issued the following regulations:

• Party guests wishing to enter the subdivision 
must have either a temporary entry code that was is-
sued specifi cally for the party or a valid gate card.

• Vehicles without the party-specifi c entry code will 
be prevented from entering by the guard until someone 
from the party verifi es the identity of the visitors.

• As an alternative, the party host can furnish a list 
of guests invited to the party. The guard will check the 
list for each guest.

The Board is sorry if these regulations cause dif-
fi culties for admitt ing guests – but the abuses have re-
sulted in disturbances to neighbors and other unwanted 
scenes at the lake.  And these problems must be dealt 
with.

Keep in mind:
Underage drinking will not be tolerated 

The Jeff erson County Sheriff  will be called as 
needed. Call 911 to report underage drinking.

  -- LTPOA Security 
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LTPOA Minutes continued from page 5

LTPOA Meeting Minutes February 10, 2015
Board Members Present:  John Johnston, Marilyn Meyer, 

Shelby Reneski and Ken Stojeba.
Vice President Johnston called the meeting to order at 7:04p.

m. There were 14 residents in att endance and all recited the 
Pledge of Allegiance.
Minutes

January 13, 2015 meeting:  Since the meeting minutes are 
available online, Vice President Johnston stated he would accept 
a motion to waive the reading of them.  Marilyn made a motion 
to waive the reading and it was seconded by Ken.  MOTION 
PASSED.
Treasure’s Report

Marilyn Meyer reported income of $6012.37 and included 
the sale of three LTPOA lots for $6,000.00, closing on the Lauer 
property of $4.26 and interest of $8.11.

The cash outfl ow was $17,885.88 and was the result of pay-
ing bills to C.E.G. Paving and Contracting Crack Filling, Lime-
stone for the boat ramp and a tire repair, our part of the PWSD 
#13 treatment plant road repair, Will Electronics for the IP HD 
camera, new video installation equipment and other reoccurring 
monthly charges.  

After the monthly cash infl ow and cash outfl ow, the checking 
account has a balance of $64,132.73.  The Millennium account has 
a balance of $200,430.51.

Ken made a motion to approve the report and it was second-
ed by Shelby.  MOTION PASSED.

Marilyn then submitt ed bills that needed approval for pay-
ment amounting to $4684.97.  These items included repairs to the 
Bobcat, the portable toilet rental, 4th quarter legal, the IRS, a new 
batt ery and snow plowing.  

Ken made a motion to pay the bills and it was seconded by 
Shelby.  MOTION PASSED.

Building
John Johnston reported that the board had emailed approval 

of Chad Sutt erer’s dock at H35, which he had started constructing 
and had a permit May 8, 2013.  The permit had expired, so a new 
permit was initiated. 

John also reported that the board, through email, had ap-
proved Pat Niemeyer’s (lot A35) replacement of a railroad tie 
seawall with environmentally friendly landscape timbers.  There 
is no change in the shape or size of the seawall replacement. 

Kevin Scheirich, at 6439 N. Lakeshore Dr (lots I51-58), stated 
that he would like to construct a 40X40 garage, att ached to his 
house by a breezeway.  He said the garage would have vinyl sid-
ing matching the house.  

John made a motion to approve the building of the garage, 
pending the permit and all other necessary paperwork.  The mo-
tion was seconded by Ken.  MOTION PASSED.

Glenn Orton informed the board that in 2008 he requested to 
move his shed and wanted to know if he should update the form.  
John told him the permit expires within a year.  Glenn asked if 
he should make an update and resubmit. John informed him that 
he had not seen a permit to move his shed and he doesn’t think 
sheds can be moved from the original location.  Glenn wants to 
move the shed fi ve feet.  John told him to put the permit together 
and we would discuss at the next meeting.
Security

John Johnston reported that there was a late-night unauthor-
ized teenage party by the pavilion and the police were called to 
handle the problem.  Marilyn reported that Roy Hummel called 
the parent of the individual that organized the party to inform 
him.  The parent said he would address the problem with his son.
Gate

Rich Hirsch reported that the gate arm was broken on Friday 
and was a result of the company replacing the utility poles, 
tailgating through the gate. They came back two hours later and 
put a new piece of conduit in it.  They didn’t have refl ective tape, 
so they used red, white and blue electrical tape.  Rich said he 
replaced the electrical tape with refl ective tape.

John reported that he saw a young man tailgate in through 
the gate, so he followed him home.  The young man’s mom came 
out when John arrived and knew who John was. John said he 
talked to both of them.  John stated that he reminded them that 
people are watching and it is for their own safety not to tailgate 
through the gate.
Maintenance 

Ken Stojeba reported that he would like to thank Joe He-
jnal for going above and beyond the call of duty the other night.  
There was an issue with the truck and it would not start, so Joe 
went home and got his daughter’s car batt ery to use it to start the 
truck.  Joe also stated that he used fi ve gallons of his own fuel for 
the bobcat and would like to be reimbursed.  
Website

Janet Hirsch reported the deadline for the electronic version 
of the newslett er is February 20th.
Parents Club and Garden Club

No report on either issue.
Sewer

Rich Hirsch reported one problem.  There was a ruptured 
conduit at a residence on S. Lakeshore Dr., due to the owner dig-
ging up the electrical conduit with his Bobcat.  This broke the con-
duit and wire connecting the control panel to the sewer tank.  The 
owner reported the incident and repairs were made.  Rich advised 
for owners to call Dig Rite to have utilities marked before digging.

ing the two culvert pipes.  He realigned a strip of the rocks into 
a straighter line to help sett le the silt.  He had some rock brought 
in to replace what was not there so that it could be graded level 
all the way back from the lake to the culvert pipes.  Mr. McLaren 
also removed the debris that had been taken out of the north and 
south side ditches, two years ago and hauled that away too.  

President Blaha also thanked Steve Marler at the junkyard, 
for accepting the all of our sand. 

President Blaha also reported that the siphon needs a new 
base to cradle it for support.  We also need to make a new tap 
to fi ll the siphon pipe.  This all needs to be accomplished before 
2016, when we lower the lake again.
New Business

President Blaha reported that as we are all aware, it’s the 
homeowner’s responsibility to keep their ditches clean.  How-
ever, gett ing this accomplished is a major problem.  Steve said his 
concern is the uphill side, on the second tier side.  The road is on 
a fl at plane. The ditch is designed to run the water to a collector 
pipe that runs under the road and into the lake.  However, trees 
are starting to grow up into the ditch and grabbing the debris 
and the result is the water is fl owing onto the road.  Steve said he 
spoke to Dale Wallen about the ditches where they form a “U” or 
“V” and clearing the brush and trees up to top of the “U” or “V”, 
all around the lake and coves, where there is growth.  The cost 
would be between $4500 and $5000.

Ken made a motion to have Dale Wallen cut the ditches and it 
was second by John. MOTION PASSED.

 With there being no other new business, President Blaha 
asked for a motion to adjourn.  Marilyn made a motion to adjourn 
and it was seconded by Ken at 7:36. continues on page 10
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Tishomingo Anglers

Lake Tishomingo Property Owners Association

December 31, 2014 Financial Report

Cash Inflow

Gate cards 25.00                        
Lauer Closing 8.52                          
Donation from LTIA 200.00                      
Trailer Rental 254.74                      
Interest 10.50                        

Total Cash Inflow 498.76                      

Cash Outflow
Tarp for ash and salt 43.73                        
Mahn, County Collector Taxes 1,452.60                   
Supplies for the Plow 27.71                        
Monitor and Keyboard for Gate 144.88                      
Portable Toilet 90.00                        
Snowplowing 45.00                        
Returned Postage 5.72                          
Mini Park Mulch 131.90                      
IRS Filing and Audit 500.00                      
Dept of Treasury IRS 874.00                      
Postmaster Stamps 19.60                   
Charter Business Phone Gate 106.83                      
Utilities 106.28                      

Total Cash Outflow 3,548.25                  

Checking Account Balance 76,006.24                
Millennium Account Balance 200,348.17              

January 31, 2015 Financial Report

Cash Inflow

Sale of LTPOA Lots 6,000.00                   
Closing Lauer Property 4.26                          
Interest 8.11                          

Total Cash Inflow 6,012.37                  

Cash Outflow
C.E.G. Paving and Contracting Crack Filling 13,025.00                
Mickey's Portable Toilet 90.00                        
Limestone For Boat Ramp &Tire Repair 155.00                      
PWSD #13 Treatment Plant Road Repair 1,500.00                   
Will Electronics IP HD Camera 2,747.34                   
New Video Installation 145.07                 
Charter Business Gate Phone 107.03                      
Utilities 116.44                      

Total Cash Outflow 17,885.88                

Checking Account Balance 64,132.73                
Millennium Account Balance 200,430.51              

by Barb Rohm
The Tishomingo Anglers invite everyone to the 2015 meet-
ing and get together on March 18th 7pm at the Community 
House.

We will be discussing the following topics:
 stocking the lake with fi sh
 integrity and health of the lake
 fi sh cover
 fi shing tournaments
 creel limits
 can recycling
New property owners are urged to join us and enjoy an 

evening fi lled with pleasant fi sh tales. It is free, fun and you 
may also learn where some of the best fi shing spots are.

Stickers
Every boat, trailer, vehicle, and ATV should have a 

Tishomingo sticker. The TAA will have sticker application 
forms available at the March 18 meeting so if you need a 
sticker be sure to stop by. The forms are also available at 
the website, www.laketishomingo.com and can be returned 
to Ken Jost, see contact info on page 2.

Recycling
A big thank you to Ed Hill for all the hours he puts in 

sorting the cans, packing them up and taking them to the re-
cycling center. Because of Ed we have deposited over  $1000 
this year to the stocking fund. Please remember to keep trash 
out of the bags of cans you drop off . Thank You 

Emergency Phone Numbers

by Marilyn Meyer
It is very important for property owners to supply contact 
information to the LTPOA board. There have been several 
incidents where the owners needed to be notifi ed of emer-
gency situations. 

Recently we have have had brush fi res get out of 
control and burn neighbors’ property. We have had water 
pipes freeze and fl ood homes. Sewer lines have broken and 
forced the system shutdown. In some of these cases the 
owners had provided no contact information and property 
damage resulted.

Please make sure the LTPOA knows how to contact 
you in an emergency. Send your email address and phone 
info to any board member. If you are concerned about 
privacy, then please label the info as “only for emergency 
use.” 

The board members’ email addresses and phone 
numbers are listed on page 2. You can also send the info by 
postal mail to:

 LTPOA Contact Info
 5699 Tishomingo Rd

 Hillsboro MO 63050
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Lake Tishomingo Community Sewer Report
by Richard Hirsch

Public Water Supply District #13
President Marilyn Meyer 274-1812  marilynlmeyer@charter.net
Vice President Rick Lippitt  274-5034  rlippitt@charter.net
Secretary Rich Hirsch  285-0813  rhirsch@catenary.com
Director Ken Jost  274-0453 kbkjos@aol.com
Director Larry Schmidt 285-9664 jeri.pooh@gmail.com
Offi ce voice mail  285-1778 pwsd13@charter.net

Website          http://www.laketishomingo.com/pwsd13   

Public Water Supply District #13
5706 N Lakeshore Dr
PO Box 483 
Hillsboro MO 63050
www.lakeƟ shomingo.com/pwsd13
pwsd13@charter.net
(636) 285-1778 voice mail

System Operator
David Axton

In Case of Sewer Emergency 
Operator Offi  ce  (636) 257-3976
Cell Phone (309) 945-2814
Cell Phone (636) 667-0103

LAKE TISHOMINGO

SEWER SYSTEM

HOMEOWNER’S MANUAL

How to Take Care of Your
Wastewater System

Public Water Supply District #13
www.laketishomingo.com/pwsd13
pwsd13@charter.net
(636) 285-1778

System Operator
David Axton
Water Resources Management
www.waterrm.com
suppport@waterrm.com
(636) 257-3976

Homeowner’s Manual
Download the Lake Tishomingo Sewer System Homeown-

er’s Manual. and the Billing & Payments Options brochure 
from the website:

www.laketishomingo.com/pwsd13

Missouri One-Call
The District is a part of the Missouri One-Call System. (The 
system was formerly known as “Dig Rite.”) Missouri law 
requires that any person making or beginning any exca-
vation notify MOCS at least three but not more than ten 
working days in advance, except in the case of an emer-
gency. 

Placing a locate request is free and easy! Call 1-800-
DIG-RITE (800-344-7483) or 811 or place your request 
online at htt p://www.mo1call.com. 

Before you start any excavation project at your Lake 
Tish residence you must notify Missouri One Call and have 
the sewer lines marked if near your excavation site.

Ruptured Conduit
The TP operator, Dave Axton, called at about 11am on 
Saturday Jan 31 to report that on Friday morning, Jan 30, 
a homeowner on S LSD dug up the electrical conduit with 
his Bobcat and broke the conduit and the wire connecting 
the control panel to the STEP tank.

On Friday afternoon the homeowner called Dave and 
told him the electrical connection was broken.

On Sat morning Dave’s assistant, Dale, pumped the 
tank down so the sewer system could be used and to allow 
time for the electrical connection to be restored. Dave ar-
ranged for AA Quick Plumbing to come out and make the 
repair as soon as possible.

AA Quick Plumbing started work on Monday Feb 2 at 
10am. There were two guys. I spoke to one and gave him 
a color-coded wiring diagram. I saw him again as he was 
leaving at about 12n. He said the system was restored and 
working again. 

The moral of the story is: Call MO One Call (Dig-Rite) 
before you dig, so the electrical lines and pipes can be 
marked.

Missouri law requires 
that anyone beginning 
any excavation notify 

Missouri One-Call
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If you’re thinking of selling, now is the time to get your home ready to market! Any painting, carpet cleaning, 
closet cleaning & yard cleanup, now’s the time to do this! I have buyers looking for homes. They want to be 

moved in fast to enjoy the lake. Call me for a current price on your home & marketing plan to sell it fast!

LTPOA minutes continued from page 7
John Johnston also reported that the sewer district could use 

some responsible people to volunteer for the board.  If you or any-
one else you might think would be interested, please talk to Rich 
Hirsch.
LTIA

Shelby Reneski reported that we had our February dinner 
meeting this past Sunday.  Our next dinner meeting is the 2nd 
Sunday in March and it will be a St. Patrick’s Day dinner.

Shelby also reported that the next event will be our Spring 
Fling on March 21st, starting at 8:00pm and will feature live music 
by Rod and Charlie.  The cost is $10 per person if you are and 
LTIA member and $15 if you are not a member.
Dam

Rich Hirsch reported that the road to the dam is complete.  It 
has three brakes/dips in it that make it a litt le diffi  cult to get back 
up, but should improve with time.
Old Business

John Johnston reported that Dale Wallen is half way through 
his clean up.  John also reported that we have a big pile of brush 
from the clean up that we will need to burn.
New Business

Kevin Scheirich stated that Ed Hill has been taking care of the 
cans in the maintenance yard and has been doing an excellent job.  
Kevin would like for us to acknowledge his work with a “thank 

you” in the newslett er.
Kevin also reported that the fi sh club would like to have 

a meeting on March 18th at 7:00pm.  Kevin stated that the fi sh 
club would like to have money added to the budget for the club 
to buy fi sh and artifi cial brush piles. They usually make about 
$2,000 from the cans, but really need more money. Kevin reported 
that someone made an anonymous donation of $1,000, so that 
gives the club a litt le over $3000. He would like for the LTPOA to 
provide an additional $2000. They would like to place an order in 
March for $4,850.  This would include 1000 Catfi sh (8”-12”), 1000 
Crappie (6”-8”), 2000 Bluegill (5”-7”), 500 Redear (3”-5”) and 100 
pounds of Fathead Minnows. Kevin says the Redear eat the snails 
on the rocks in the lake, that is why Redear need to be released 
when fi shing. The snails, when combined with duck fecal matt er, 
can produce a bacteria that causes “swimmers itch”.    

Kevin reported that they would like to have $5000 in the 
budget each year to add to the can money to buy fi sh and soft arti-
fi cial brush piles. 

Leiendecker family members of lots O13 and O14 reported a 
problem with the runoff /creek pipe running through their prop-
erty.  It was decided to wait until the full board was present next 
month to address this problem.

With there being no other new business, John asked for a 
motion to adjourn.  Ken made a motion to adjourn and it was 
seconded by Marilyn at 7:35.

Prepared by Shelby Reneski.


